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March 31, 2014 

 

Robert Foster 

Chairman 

California ISO Board of Governors 

250 Outcropping Way 

Folsom, CA 95630 

 

Dear Chairman Foster:  

 

I am writing on behalf of the Solar Energy Industries Association (SEIA) to express SEIA’s 

strong support of Kellie Macpherson’s nomination to serve on the California ISO (CAISO) 

Energy Imbalance Market (EIM) Transitional Committee.   

 

SEIA is the national trade association of the United States solar industry. Through advocacy and 

education, SEIA and its 1,000 member companies work to make solar energy a mainstream and 

significant energy source by expanding markets, removing market barriers, strengthening the 

industry, and educating the public on the benefits of solar energy.   

 

Kellie currently serves as Compliance Manager for Recurrent Energy (Recurrent)—one of the 

largest solar PV developers in North America. In her role, Kellie is closely involved in all 

aspects of solar project development and is responsible for ensuring Recurrent’s compliance with 

the extensive regulatory requirements throughout the Western region. Kellie’s proven 

understanding of the regulatory framework in the various Western markets as well her ability to 

provide the perspective of an established developer of renewable energy offers a unique outlook 

which SEIA believes will be critical to the work of the Transitional Committee.  

 

Additionally, Kellie’s work as a member of the Western Interconnection Compliance Forum 

(WICF) and the North American Generator Forum (NAGF), as well as Recurrent’s leadership 

and coordination amongst the solar industry (Recurrent’s CEO currently serves as Chairman of 

the SEIA Board of Directors) illustrates a commitment to collaborative efforts which enable 

workable outcomes for a diverse group of stakeholders with varying interests—a commitment 

that is a crucial component to the ultimate success of the EIM.  

 

SEIA believes Kellie’s vision and expertise will be invaluable to the EIM Transitional 

Committee and we strongly support her nomination. Thank you very much for your 

consideration. 

 

Sincerely, 

 
Carrie Cullen Hitt 

Senior Vice President, State Affairs 

Solar Energy Industries Association 


